
October 13, 2020 
Call to order/Welcome/Attendees: Lynn Leiker, Mary Clapp, Jan Burkholder, Keri 
Petersen, Josh Callahan, Katie Joy, Staci Moore. Carrie Lane and Jill Zordel via Zoom. 
Treasurer’s report: Report given by Josh Callahan. Up about $10,000 so far. We have 
not deposited all of the fundraiser profits yet. Our cash donations were up about $3,200 
from last year. We are estimated to make about $5,000 more this year than last. 
Principal’s report: COVID report, currently there are 3 positive cases in the district, 
about 100 students/staff quarantined. Reminded parents to make sure masks are being 
sent with children. She is open to having people donate child size masks for our school, 
disposable or reusable. Also, if masks are needed by families First Call for Help has 
masks available. You just have to call them to arrange to get them. 
Teacher feedback: GaGa ball pit has arrived. Gay Flax is looking for volunteers to help 
assemble once an area is cleared for placement. 
Yearbook: Monarch Portraits is going to print the yearbook. He has some great, new 
ideas for it. 5th graders will be designing the cover and the winner will be voted on by 
the student body. We are counting on teachers to help us out with candid pictures of 
the students. Keri has created a drive for teachers to upload photos to. 
Upcoming events: 
◊Parent teacher conferences- Reminder, sign up for a time slot for a Zoom 
conference with your child’s teacher. H&S will be providing the meal for teacher’s on the 
first night. We will be asking for volunteers to help with drinks and desserts. 
◊Halloween parade- Weather pending, there will be a parade! October 28th 8:15-9:30 
am, tentatively. We are working with HPD to make sure we can close down the streets 
(22nd – 17th Street) so parents can line the sidewalks and see all the students. There will 
still be class parties, but parents are unable to volunteer. Teachers will be sending out 
emails about the parties soon, if they haven’t already. 
◊Veteran’s Day parade- November 10th 1-2:00 pm. All students will be participating 
this year. Families of Veterans are invited to attend. Gay Flax has some awesome things 
planned for this. 
Fundraisers: 
◊T-shirt orders: Are still available. Reminder, we have to have a certain number of 
orders before we’re able to place them. 
◊Taco shop gift cards: Available online. 
◊Penguin Patch: As of right now we are still planning on having this available to the 
students. Things will look different this year, as parents are unable to volunteer to help. 
We may be able to have the HMS peer tutors help. There is an option to do it online, but 
are hoping we don’t have to do it that way. 
Other news: 
◊Family Fun Night: Unfortunately, it won’t take place in February like normal. Looking 
at doing it sometime this spring and have it outside. There was also talk of just doing 
the raffle only. 
◊Fun Day: May 25th. There are too many unknowns right now to make actual plans; 
we will look into it more when it gets closer. 
Adjournment/Next meeting date: November 10th at 6 pm 


